MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th March 2008
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Johnson


Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mrs Day

In Attendance:
Cllr Honey




Mr Jamie Fulton 

    Miss Emma Smith

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



Apologies had been received from Cllr Mrs Beale






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Cllr Johnson reported that the flag stones would cost about £11 per slab.  The Footpath Warden sent a report on the stiles in the area that required attention, he will follow this up with Ms Faye Fayers.    The Clerk reported that Chris Bridges has offered to meet with the Council in May when he undertakes the 6-monthly inspection.  Cllr Gardener is yet to speak to the Water Company about the water pressure.  The Clerk reported to the Council that the General Expenditure Power says that “In any situation not covered by the Parish Council specific powers, a Council may spend a limited amount of money on any purpose which in its opinion is of direct benefit to its area or to the inhabitants.”




3
Declaration of Interest


4


Mrs Helmer declared an interest in item 5 of the agenda.
Football Field
Cllr Mrs Helmer reported that there had been a party in the Football Field and although a lot of rubbish had been left there are still concerns over any broken glass that may remain on the field.



5
Clerk’s Salary



Following the agreement in November to increase the Clerk’s hours to 4 hours per week, it was agreed that the Clerk should be paid according to the National Association of Local Councils recommended scale point.  It was agreed that the Clerk should be paid at SCP 15.




6
Planning Applications



The mobile home at 14 Beckets Close was discussed.  The Council is to write a letter expressing concerns about the placing of the mobile home in the garden.  




7
Risk Assessment



There are no changes to be made.



8
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  A cheque for £58.75 was written for Mr Marsh for the hedgecutting of the football field.



9
Correspondence



There was no correspondence to be discussed.




10
Any Other Business



Mr Honey reported that KCC intend to submit plans to build a lorry park near Evegate.



11
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday April 8th 2008.






Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

